OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12BON11 2012 November chum ops
COORDINATION DATE-  18 April 2012
PROJECT-  Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 10 May 2012 (FPOM)
Description of the problem- From 1 – 12 November 2012, there will be one screened unit available at PH2 and PH1 will be the priority powerhouse.  Flows to maintain a daytime tailwater of 11.5 feet for chum spawning usually begins between 1 – 10 November.  It may not be possible to meet the desired tailwater using only PH1 and Unit 11. 
From 13 November 2012 through winter maintenance season, PH1 will remain the priority powerhouse and unscreened units will be available at PH2.  
Type of outage require- No outage required, but operating unscreened units prior to DSM2 going out of service (OOS) may be needed in early November to meet chum flows without spilling.
Impact on facility operation- The Project would be operating unscreened units prior to the previously coordinated outage of DSM2.  See 110505 UPDATED 110412 BON WS lamprey flume construction.doc and 12BON08 BON Gantry 7 rehab.doc.  
See unit availability timeline below:

A. 1 August – 31 October 2012- PH1 priority with U11 available at PH2.  

B. 1 – 12 November 2012- PH1 priority with U11 available at PH2, as well as unscreened units, if needed to meet chum ops.

C. 13 November 2012 until DSM2 returns to service (towards the end of winter maintenance season)- PH1 priority with unscreened units available at PH2.

Dates of impacts/repairs- May occur between 1 – 12 November 2012.
Length of time for repairs- Length of time unscreened units would operate (prior to DSM2 going OOS) is dependent on when additional flow would be needed to meet the chum operations.  
Once DSM2 goes OOS (13 November 2012 through about mid February 2013) for lamprey work in Washington Shore, then only unscreened units would operate at PH2.
Expected impacts on fish passage- 
Downstream migrating juvenile salmonids- Smolt monitoring season concludes on 31 October, so it is reasonable to believe few juvenile salmonids will be migrating in November.  Of those that will be migrating, most should pass through PH1 as it will be the priority powerhouse.  Of those passing through PH2, one screened unit will provide protection for juveniles.  The remaining fish passing through PH2 will go through unscreened units.
Downstream passage of adult salmon and steelhead- The screens (STS) are typically left in place through 15 December to prevent adult salmonids from falling back via turbines.  In early November, fallbacks may include fall Chinook salmon, coho salmon, and steelhead.  Of particular concern during this period will be potential impacts of operating an unscreened units (if necessary) at PH2 on later-migrant summer steelhead during the period in question (November 1-12).  The relatively brief duration and the PH1 powerhouse priority operation suggest a low risk of significant fallback rates via any unscreened units at PH2.  Operation of the PH1 ice and trash sluiceway (ITS) will provide a surface route for steelhead and other fallback fish.
Comments from agencies

University of Idaho- -----Original Message-----

From: Matt Keefer [mailto:mkeefer@uidaho.edu]

Sent: Thursday, April 19, 2012 11:00 AM

To: Tackley, Sean C NWP

Subject: Re: BON steelhead fallbacks in early November? (UNCLASSIFIED)

Hi Sean

I don't think this specific question is in any of the old reports.  However, I just dredged through the databases to see what I could easily pull out.  Here's the numbers for steelhead fallbacks that occurred from 1-12 Nov for fish released downstream:

Year

tot tagged
1-12 nov FB
dam pass dates

1996

765

2

22 Jul, 25 Sep

1997

975

1

22 Sep

2000

843

2

23 Oct, 29 Oct

2001

802

3

12 Oct, 31 Oct, 18 Oct

2002

945

4

17 Oct, 25 Jul, 17 Aug, 10 Sep

2003

613

6

19 Jul, 22 Sep, 19 Sep, 1 Sep, 17 Sep, 7 Nov

2004

300

 0

Almost every one of these fallback events occurred after fish were recorded upstream at tributaries or TD/JD, meaning the fallbacks were not likely related to operations at Bonneville.  We attempted to assign fallback routes, and those that occurred during the early Nov period were via navlock, ice/trash sluiceway, possible turbine, and unknown - a fairly even mix, maybe skewed a bit towards unknown.

I hope this helps.

-- Matt

CRITFC- 
-----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Thursday, April 19, 2012 4:02 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination- MOC 12BON11 2012 November chum ops

While I am not excited about this operation I think we can support it with one additional measure, if we need to operate more than 2 units at Powerhouse 2 then open the corner collector and keep it open for 1 hour after the powerhouse goes back to one unit operation.  Since we have the new easy to open corner collector this should be an easy operation.  tom lorz CRITFC

----- Original Message -----

From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org]

Sent: Thursday, April 19, 2012 06:20 PM

To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP

Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination- MOC 12BON11 2012
November
chum ops

Yup once we hit the normal inwater work period when the bypass is taken down for the season then not needed.  This is primary for adults but also any late moving juveniles will also benefit from this.     

>>> "Mackey, Tammy M NWP" <Tammy.M.Mackey@usace.army.mil> 04/20/12 1:12 PM >>>

So the DSM will go OOS on 13 Nov, as coordinated last year. The B2CC requirement would then end on 13 Nov? Or are you requesting through 15 Dec?

I just want to make sure I capture you comments accurately so when the counter comments come in, there is limited confusion.   

Have a great weekend!

Tam

-----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Friday, April 20, 2012 2:07 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination- MOC 12BON11 2012 November chum ops

Ya when the dsm goes out is fine, that is the normal time when screens would be removed and we would not have protection for adults but up until them we should have some form of protection.   tom

2012 May FPOM.  Bettin requested to run unscreened units to accommodate chum operations.  Fredricks was not yet willing to comment on this change form.  After further discussion, it was determined that if the flows were exceeding capacity, then the units would be run and that isn’t a coordination, that is something that is just going to happen.  Lorz asked about operating the B2CC if unscreened units are operated at PH2.  This will be carried over to June.
2012 June FPOM.  12BON11 2012 November chum ops.  Bettin requested to run unscreened units to accommodate chum operations.  Fredricks was not yet willing to comment on this change form.  After further discussion, it was determined that if the flows were exceeding capacity, then the units would be run and that isn’t a coordination, that is something that is just going to happen.  Lorz asked about operating the B2CC if unscreened units are operated at PH2.  BPA says no to opening the B2CC.  Bettin also noted the TDG issue over the redds.  Lorz and Fredricks said there would not be an issue with TDG with just the B2CC and no spill.  Lorz said if you are running two unscreened units, and there isn’t a problem with gas, then run the B2CC.  Bettin said he understands and it sounds reasonable but right now BPA does not support opening the B2CC.  ACTION: Bettin will run the B2CC operation by BPA again.  This will be revisited in July.  Baus asked if we would need to exceed the TDG at Warrendale.  This will be part of the MOC and part of the decision-making process.  .  STATUS: The B2CC will not be available until 11 November therefore the potential operation of the B2CC for 1-14 November is mostly a moot point.
Final results- Reluctantly approved at the 12 July 2012 FPOM meeting.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

